10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 14 January, 1983

A s

I am writing to thank you most warmly for receiving me
at Port Howard during my visit to the Falkland Islands and

for the hospitality I received there.

I was delighted to have the opportunity of meeting the
people of Port Howard and other settlements of the West Falklands

and I should be grateful if you could convey my thanks to all

who played a part in organising such a splendid reception.

I want to thank you also for what you are doing to 1look
after the grave of Captain Hamilton. He was such a gallant man -
one of the bravest of all - and I am happy to know that he lies
in such a beautiful place in Port Howard Settlement, near where

he fell.,

Robin Lee, Esq.




10 DOWNING STREET

From the Principal Private Secretary 14 January, 1983

)Dm M". L'-‘-,

In sending to you the enclosed note of thanks

for her visit to you, the Prime Minister has asked

me also to send the enclosed photograph for the

Port Howard Community Hall in commemoration of

her wvisit.

Robin Lee, Esq.




